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Minutes of the April, 2021 meeting were approved 
 
Reports of Officers 
 
PRESIDENT  SNYDER 
 
President Snyder commented on the recent highly successful Scramble 
event, which generated over $400 in profit.  In addition, he commented 
on the March 19 Par 3 Tournament and the proposed June 2 Home and 
Away event. 
 
He noted that the Stroke Play event was scheduled for mid June. 
 
President Snyder announced that a Ways and Means committee would 
be appointed to monitor costs (O’Dea, Gould, Ferrari) 

 
SECRETARY  BENSHOFF 
 
No Report 
 
 TREASURER FERRARI  
 
Burke Ferrari reported that 94 out of 95 golfers paid their entry fee for 
the Scramble via credit card  ($1887).   Ferrari noted that John 
McDonnell was helpful in the process.  He noted that the club cleared 
$434 in profit after paying out winnings. 



 
A discussion ensued about the use of software (Golf Genius) and credit 
cards for events.  It was noted that none of the other groups (18ers, 
9ers, Hackers) were using software or credit cards although some might 
be experimenting.   
 
Ed O’Dea asked if the new system could be used in the Home and Away 
program.  Mr. Ferrari  
 
PAST PRESIDENT ATKINS 
 
Brent Atkins commented on the 12 Man events and schedules and the 
development of our team and schedule.  The first event is scheduled at 
Oakhurst on June 3.  He noted that women were eligible to sign up for 
the team although none had.   
 
Past President Atkins announced that he would be forming a 
nominating committee for 2020.   
 
HOME AND AWAY O’DEA/DORT 
 
Ed O’Dea reported that Away events were scheduled at Sequoia   and 
Oakhurst (20 member max) and other events may be scheduled at 
Discovery Bay and Orinda. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS WEISS 
 
Mark Weiss suggested the possibility of creating a scholarship fund for 
children of the greenskeepers.  The greenskeepers travel a long way to 
get to work and do an admirable job in maintaining the golf courses, 
especially in these difficult climatic times.  He suggested a $500.00 
scholarship amount.  Bill Keeley noted that $500.00 does not go far.  Pat 
Iacullo indicated he would bring the matter up for discussion at the GAC 
meeting.   
 
Dr. Weiss reminded members to submit articles and pictures for 
publication. 
 
 



FOOD AND BEVERAGES   KUTLER 
 
Mr. Kutler updated information on food and beverages.  He noted that 
he met regularly with Stan and suggested multiple options could be 
available 
 
MEMBERSHIP KEELEY 
 
We currently have 312 members. 
  
HANDICAP  MATHEWS 
 
No Report 
 
 
TWILIGHT   FULLER 
 
Rich Fuller reported that he expected to know something about Twilight 
events in early to mid June.   
 
INVITATIONAL    
 
 No Report 
 
GAC REPRESENTATIVE  IACULLO 
 
Pat Iacullo commented that he had bee receiving questions about 
reopening of all golf related events.  He commented that Executive 
Director Tim O’Keefe would follow the guidelines of the county.   
 
PARLIAMENTARIAN WENER 
Dr. Wener commented on the need for inclusion of all golfers  in both 9 
hole and 18 hole events.    Atkins noted that all 18 hole events include a 
nine hole events.  Discussion ensued about the inclusion of Shins game 
and Snafu events.   

 
Wener suggested that inclusiveness should be in the standing rules.  
This could occur by a motion and vote at the next meeting. 
 



WEBSITE  LEE 
 
Roddy Lee reported that 600+ contacts had occurred at our website.  He 
urged members to email any changes and noted that a new website ws 
in development.   
 
 


